                                                Regular Meeting July 14, 2021
       The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee Matson, Fairclough and VanDervoort. Trustee Carson was absent. Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Craig Falcone and Attorney Glavin.  Also attending were Barry Walsh, Chief Don Baldwin, Gina and Chris Freeman, Michelle Albin and Glenn Hebert code officer/building inspector.
Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading from the previous meeting. Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

                Trustee Fairclough reports for DPW-      Work has been done on the following areas: lawn and leaf bag pick-up, pothole repair, park and playgrounds. Full report is available in the Village Office.
               Trustee Fairclough reports-      Park and kiddie pool open daily 11-4 pool. We are still looking for a director, Michelle Albin is helping us out until then.
              Trustee Matson-    Museum is opened Wednesday and Saturday 9-3.
              Trustee VanDervoort report-   14 alarms for the month of June and July 5 fire on Blue Bird Court, outside wall and garage roof. Great job containing the fire. We were assisted on scene by Northside FD, Bought FD, and Halfmoon stand by. Thanks to all that assisted. Repairs have been made on T661, dept. physicals will be on July 14.We provided a detail for the 4th of July fireworks in Waterford. The Companies have been out doing weekly training.  

         The financial report for the month of June are as follows:  Checking Acct. $444,598; Money Market Acct. $8,531; for a total General fund balance of $453,130.

Special projects fund balance $242,257; Unaudited Utilites $23,442; Payroll $12,256; Section 8, $27,501. The current abstract is $$53,246.12. Special abstract is $82,205.00.

 Trustee Matson moved to pay the bills upon the approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

             Mayor reports-    paving completed on Washington Ave, We should be closing on 73 Broad Street August 3rd, South Street project was held up for a few days due to a water issue. Contractors are working on the punch list for the fire house we should be ready to move in very soon. 
            Trustee Matson offered resolution#    authorizing Bill Scholl on 7th and Division Street to be his own contractor for new sidewalk @ $7.00 per sq foot. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
           Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#        approve change order for C.T. Male. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
           Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#     authorize the Mayor to sign contract with the purchaser of KHL. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
Trustee Fairclough delightfully commented on the paving on Washington Ave.           
                                    As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50PM.                                                                           Respectfully yours,

                                                                                Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk   

